
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

APPROVED 
 

POLICE COMMISSION MEETING 
 

Minutes of the Meeting of Tuesday March 17, 2009 
 
 
The Hooksett Police Commission held a public meeting on Tuesday March 17, 2009, at 
the Safety Center. Present were Chairperson David Gagnon, Commissioner Henry Roy, 
Commissioner Mary Anne Maksalla, Chief Stephen Agrafiotis, Captain Paul Cecilio, Maura 
Ouellette, JR Ouellette, Marc Miville, Lauren Sausser, and Town Councilor Paul Loiselle. 
 
Chairperson Gagnon called the meeting to order at 5:30 p.m. 
 
The Pledge of Allegiance was held. 
 
Commissioner Roy motioned, seconded by Chairperson Gagnon and the motion carried 
unanimously by roll call vote to enter public session. 
 

Public Session 
 
1. Minutes of Last Meeting: 
 
A. A motion was made by Commissioner Roy to accept the minutes for the 1 meeting held 
on February 17, 2009: public and non-public minutes, as well as the minutes for the non-
public and confidential meeting held on March 4, 2009. Seconded by Chairperson Gagnon. 
Commissioner Maksella abstained, motion carried. 
 
2. Monthly Reports: 
 
A. Discussed the 2008-2009 Budget the Town was in week 34 and expended 65.38% of 
the year and the Police Department was 56.36% expended, which is 9.02% under.   

 
3. Old Business 
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Emergency Management – Generator Request 
 
A. Chief Agrafiotis informed the Commission that a request was made to Emergency 

Management Director Dionne for a generator for the South Bow Road radio tower 
location. Director Dionne advised Chief Agrafiotis that there are no grants available at 
this time. 

 
Communications /Verizon Tower: 
 
A. Chief Agrafiotis informed the Commission that the final install will be done by Ossipee 

Mountain Electronics on Friday March 20, 2009. Then we will be doing testing on the 
system. 

 
Special Details 
 
A. Chairperson Gagnon inquired about the special details, and if our costs had gone up. 

Chief Agrafiotis advised that we were all set at this time. 
 
At 5:32 PM, the Commission voted to enter a non-public session to discuss personnel 
issues.  Chairperson Gagnon motioned, seconded by Commissioner Roy, the motion 
carried unanimously by roll call vote to enter non-public session in accordance with the 
provisions of NH RSA 91-A:3, II  (c). Due to the late arrival of citizens the Commission 
voted to re-enter a public session, to allow the citizens to have public input. 
 
At 5:34 the Commission re-entered a public session. 
 
 
4. Public Input: 
 
A. Town Councilor Loiselle advised the Commission that the town administrator is moving 

forward with the phone vendor issue, and that she is working on it. 
 
B. Town Councilor Loiselle also advised the Commission that the Council said that the 

Commissioners that are appointed should not have to pay the $35 fee for their 
background check and that they would be reimbursed by either the Town’s budget or 
the Police budget. 

 
C. Mr. Miville brought up the topic of the Ambassador program, to which he felt that when 

the Attorney General recently came to town that a representative of the Police 
department should have been present. This comment was answered by Captain Cecilio 
who advised that the following members of the Police department were present at that 
meeting: Prosecutor Chabot, SRO Defina, Det. Sgt. Pinardi and himself.  Also, the 
three officers present were in full uniform. Chief Agrafiotis advised that the Attorney 
General was aware that he would not be present at that meeting. 
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D. Mr. Miville requested that the Commission make a public statement admitting that they 

were not truthful in their statements in reference to the School Resource Officer 
programs. Mr. Miville claims that the Commission and the Police Department denied  
that the safe school reports existed.  Commissioner Roy advised that they would take 
his comments under advisement, but that he had reviewed the reports and Mr. Miville 
was wrong. 

 
 

Non-Public Session 
 
At 5:49 PM, the Commission entered a non-public session to discuss personnel issues.  
Chairperson Gagnon motioned, seconded by Commissioner Roy, the motion carried 
unanimously by roll call vote to enter non-public session in accordance with the provisions 
of NH RSA 91-A:3, II (c). 
 
The motion was made to come out of the non-public session at 6:34 PM. 
 
A motion was made by Chairperson Gagnon to seal the minutes of the non-public session. 
The motion was seconded by Commissioner Roy and the motion was carried unanimously 
by roll call vote.  
 
A motion was made to adjourn at 6:34 PM. 
 
Drafted by: Administrative Assistant Sheri Brown 
 
 
 
See attachment below added to minutes on 09/09/09 
 
Attachment amended 11/10/09 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 


